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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

September 14, 2011

Place: 

22 Arrowwood Lane, Bobby Woods Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President


Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer


Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary
Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:15 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The July 27, 2011 minutes were approved by the Board with corrections. Mr. Olmstead made the motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Price seconded it. All approved. Ms. Hanks will post the July minutes on the website as soon as she receives the final version from Mr. DeLorenzo.  
Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:
· Discussion of By-Laws amendments and how to handle notification of Notice and Comment Meeting – the following discussion took place regarding the By-law amendments:

· Ms. Price had problems trying to convert the file to a Microsoft Word version. Mr. Woods offered to scan it so Ms. Price will send the file to Mr. Woods

· Attorney Alan Silver indicated that it is acceptable to use e-mail for sending out the notices if the association has the homeowner’s email address. Everyone else should receive the notice by US mail and may request a hard copy. 
· Send hard copy mailer that describes changes and open a comment period

· Most of the changes were made to conform to the new law enacted in July 2010

· Comments to be reviewed at the Annual Homeowners Meeting

· Second mailer to be distributed in early October regarding the changes to the Bylaws

· Provide an executive summary of the changes in the mailer  

· Discussion of White & Katzman Property Management 

· Board members met with representatives from White & Katzman and agreed that this is a service the Board can use (not all Board members were present for this meeting)
· If approved, service would be implemented in 2012
· W&K asked the Board many questions about the Association 

· No proposal received yet

· Advance Property Management – Mr. Olmstead set up a tentative meeting with Advance Property Management for next Wednesday, 9/21 at 7:00 PM (meet for drive around at 6:30 and meeting with Eric Schaefer will be at Mr. Olmstead’s home) 
· APM will provide a customized plan for Sinnott Farm

· APM can retain a quarterly payment plan

· Estimated cost is $12.00 per home per quarter or $9,100/year

· Board members will contact APM references – Mills Pond, Wintonbury Place in Windsor

· Decision about the property management company will be made at the October Board meeting

· Budget must be provided to the homeowners 10 days before the Annual meeting (targeting 10/27 for distribution of the Annual Notice and Materials)
· The Board agreed to pursue the services of a property management company 
Action Item: Mr. Olmstead will put together a budget that includes the fees for a property management company and calls will be made to check references for Advance Property Management
New Business:

· Homeowner Communications: 
· Ms. Hanks reported that email was received regarding cars being parked on the street overnight and that trash bins are out on days other than the pickup day. Ms. Hanks contacted the homeowner to discuss the parking situation and the homeowner made a counter complaint about street noise and other items. The Board is considering imposing a fine of $25 per day according to the By-laws if the parking on the street situation is not corrected.
· Mr. Woods reported that there is a home for sale on Spice Bush Lane 

· Ms. Hanks also received a request from a homeowner regarding a concern about turning off the irrigation systems due to all the rain. Ms. Hanks investigated this but Russo will charge the Common at Sinnott Farm to turn off the water sooner than the scheduled date and Russo reported that they did not have the crew to adjust the water due to preparation for the storm
· Homeowner on Spice Bush is adding on to their home and will submit plans to the Board

· Mr. Woods reported that there has not been a response from the homeowner on Spring Hill regarding the addition placed on the back of the home. Mr. Woods will provide one more opportunity for the homeowner to comply then fines of $25.00 per day will assessed until the plans are received
· Discussion of  Flyer for Quarterly Statements:
· These items were identified for the quarterly mailing 
· Update on Financial situation – action taken on some homeowners (expense involved)

· Annual Meeting will take place in Room 4 at Sacred Heart Church – change to the Bylaws among other things will be discussed

· Volunteers are needed (or nominations) to serve on the Executive Board (three positions are open)
· Request for email addresses 

· First 3 bullets will be used for the flyer

Action Item: Mr. Olmstead will do first draft of the bullets and send to Mr. DeLorenzo for updating the template. 
· Discussion of Russo brush mowing proposals:
· Vertical cut – cost of $1,900 from Terry Plains to Ryefield Hollow
· Brush hogging of the pond area also needs to be done 
Motion made by Ms. Hanks and seconded by Mr. Olmstead to defer the brush hogging and vertical cut until next year due to budget constraints. All approved. 

· Discussion of paving and sealing quotes from M & S Paving:
· The Board discussed the estimates provided by M & S Paving for repairs and re-surfacing of Spring Hill and Arrowwood Lanes. This also included fixing some of the storm drains
· After much discussion the Board agreed that no work will be done for the remainder of this year on any of the streets since there is no budget for it
· Mr. Olmstead agreed to contact the company that provided paving of Quail Run and Spice Bush Lanes to obtain another estimate to help with budgeting for future work  
· Discussion of preparations for Annual Meeting:
· Church is set (Sacred Heart)
· Mr. Woods has the signs and will be placing these out along Ryefield Hollow Drive in advance of the meeting
· Mr. Woods will have a projector to use for the presentation 
· Board members to email Mr. Woods with ideas for the presentation including highlights of the year
· Mr. Woods will prepare a draft of the presentation 
Treasurer’s Report:
Mr. Olmstead presented the Treasurer’s report indicating that there are 53 homeowners that are current through the third quarter or later. 
A motion was made by Mr. Woods and seconded by Mr. DeLorenzo to accept the Treasurer’s Report. All approved.
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees:

· 5 accounts were given to the Attorney to initiate foreclosure proceedings

· Of these, only 1 contacted the attorney to discuss a payment plan

· 4 more homeowners were added to the list of delinquencies – penalties and acceleration were applied to these accounts

· Fees for foreclosure are approximately $600.00 per home and are recoverable from the homeowner
·  Preparation of the 2012 Budget:
· Budget preparation is underway for next year

· Unplanned expenses were incurred for clean-up of property at Quail Run Lane plus two new controllers for irrigation system

· Mr. Olmstead provided a worksheet to prepare for the 2012 budget includes category, budget amount spent and projection for the full year

· Mr. Olmstead will send out iterations of the budget as it is being prepared for 2012

Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· This item was discussed under the homeowner communications section of the minutes

· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo
· Discussed above 

· U.S. Pavement did not respond with an estimate  
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks
· Water will be turned off on the timetable provided by Russo

· Ms. Hanks reported that the planting budget was expended 

· Rose bush was not replaced yet 

· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· No updates 
Next Meeting Dates 
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and the Annual Meeting and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· October 26, 2011 – Patrick DeLorenzo residence (note date change)
· November 17, 2011 – Annual Homeowners Meeting at Sacred Heart Church, Bloomfield 

· December 7, 2011 – Tentative date for Executive Board Transition meeting

All meetings begin at 7:00 PM 
Adjournment:
Mr. Olmstead made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Ms. Price. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 10:24 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: December 7, 2011
September 14, 2011 
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